Montauk Manor
Board of Managers

Wednesday, September 7th, 2022
Conference Call Meeting
6:30pm
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Jerry Simunek, Janice Nessel, General Manager
Absent: Kathleen Mize

Meeting called to order at 6:30pm
President – Lou Federico
Lou Federico informed everyone that this meeting was to discuss the vote on the new proposed “Transfer Tax” which will take place at our next Homeowner’s Meeting.
*We will need 66.6% of the Ownership to vote in favor of the “Transfer Tax” for it to pass.

The Board discussed our next Annual Homeowner’s and Election Meeting which was scheduled for November 5th, 2022.  After much discussion the Board changed the date of the Annual Meeting and Election to December 5th , 2022.  A date change letter will be mailed to all owners.

There are three positions open, currently occupied by Lou Federico, Claire Ratusch, and Herman Hochberg.  The Request for Board of Managers Nomination’s will go out with a deadline of October 3rd, 2022.
Motion made to approve Budget Conference Call Board Minutes of June 20th and June 23rd, 2022 was made by Don Kershan and seconded by Herman Hochberg.

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously
Motion made to approve Conference Call Board Minutes of June 25th, 2022 was made by William Skody and seconded by Herman Hochberg.

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

A Conference Call meeting is scheduled with the Architect for the pool on September 21st, with Lou, Don, Jimmy and Janice.  The construction hopefully will begin after Thanksgiving.

Conference Call scheduled for November 5th, 2022, 10:00am
Meeting Adjourned at 8:00pm
